

DFW YAHSYOUNG AT HEART **S**KIERS

President / Webmaster - Greg Jones

Vice President -- Maggie Phillips

Secretary/Newsletter - Pam Terrell

Treasurer -Beach Aten

Membership/Publicity - Bill Nickell

TSC Delegate – Marlow Muldoon

Past President/TSC Alt. - Charles Chapman

Phone: 214-628-5569

Email: info@dfwyoungatheartskiers.org Web: www.dfwyoungatheartskiers.org

DECEMBER 2011

"You don't stop playing because you grow old; you grow old because you stop playing"

MESSAGE FROM THE PREZ/Webmaster - Greg Jones info@dfwyoungatheartskiers.org

We had about 20 people attend our November dinner social at Kobe Steaks. The food and fellowship was fabulous; and, as far as I know, no one strained his or her back getting into or out of the Japanese seating positions. Some were even graceful! The manager was an ex-skier and related very well to our group. Many thanks to Pam for arranging this get together for us.

Selma and I have been on three walks on the Campion Trail recently, while the YAHS bicyclists were cruising along on other parts of the trail. About an hour after we set out, we all met back at the T.W. Richardson Grove covered picnic table for refreshments. What a nice way to begin a Saturday morning! Many thanks to Marlow and Joyce for arranging this activity and to all those who bring refreshments.

I hope to see most of you at Beach and Kathy Aten's on December 11 for our annual pot luck Christmas party. Be sure to bring a gift for the fun, and sometimes hilarious, gift exchange.

For those who can't make the party, I wish you a very merry holiday season. Greg

NOTES FROM THE VP – Maggie Phillips

www.dfwyoungatheartskiers.org

MEMBERSHIP/Publicity - Bill Nickell

469-547-1818

bn5525@aol.com

We are continuing to get inquiries from our web site and limited publications with new members joining each month. Our membership is slightly up with 52 members currently

on our roster. We have gotten a few things published recently but we need more. Once again, please let me know if you have any publicity or promotion ideas. I will promptly follow up on any prospects I receive. Our best prospects usually come from members recommending friends and acquaintances so please talk us up. Thanks again to Greg for putting together an excellent web site and to everyone that has introduced new skiers to our club.

LET'S PLAY TOGETHER-

Biking and Hiking Saturday Mornings

We continue to meet on Saturday mornings to either bike or hike the Campian trail. With the cooler weather, we are starting later so you have no excuse not to join us. We bike or hike for an hour, have refreshments and visit. When we have 10 people we have mimosas. Check with the Muldoons, mjmuldoon@verizon.com or 972-255-5944 for starting times and more information.

Texas Ski Council Update - Marlow Muldoon info@dfwyoungatheartskiers.org

August 13th I attended the delegates meeting here in Dallas. The new rule for required attendance is a total of 10 points per club per year. This can be 0ne point for each person attending a sponsored TSC event and/or one point for the each meeting attended by a delegate.

There are now 380 signed up for the Traditional. Carla Baker is the contact person for Mountain help. We will be the 5th team to race.

There are 225 signed up for the winter shootout. We are the #2 team to race

The final showdown has 155 signed up.

There are currently 160 signed up for the Galapagos Islands.

The next bid meeting will be March 31 – April 1 in San Antonio.

The next delegates meeting will be in DEC 2011 In Houston.

For information on the national ski council federation GO ON THE NET TO SKI CLUB AND PASS WORD (member)

Other upcoming TSC activities below:

TSC Traditional
Snowmass, CO
January 10-16, 2012 (6 nights)
Trip Leader- Pam

TSC Winter Shootout
HEAVENLY, CA & NV
February 14-19, 2012 (5 nights)
Trip Leader - Charles

TSC Final Showdown
Sun Valley, ID
March 10-17, 2012

WE NEED YOUR HELP

Have you accessed our website lately? New photos, new roster!

Reminder- Need your help!!! Web update- In order to access the "Members Only" section and our club roster on our website a person must have an email address. If you do not currently have an email address please register for a free one from either Google, Yahoo, Hotmail (or other). Once you have it your Webmaster can assign you a pass code for our Members Only section. Every library offers NC use of computers. Thanks for your assistance (remember, all libraries have computer access at N/C to anyone with a library card) Greg

Pictures are worth a thousand words! Email your photos to Greg and you'll be featured on YAHS website www.dfwyoungatheartskiers.org

IT'S SNOW FUN IN THE MAKING!

December 11- Christmas Party (potluck), Sunday 2 pm(Cathy/Beach Aten/Plano)**

January 2012- YAHS Ski Snowmass 10th-16th (6 nights/Pam)** February 2012- YAHS Ski Heavenly 14th-19th (5 nights/Charles)**

March 2012- TSC Bidfest 29th-April 1st (Marlow)

April 2012- YAHS Annual Potluck Meeting (Joneses'/Grapevine)

May 2012- Annual Brunch

June 2012-

July 2012-

August 2012- Muldoon's Annual Swim-fest

September 2012-

DFW YAHS With TSC "Traditional"

YAHS to SNOWMASS, CO

January 10-16 2012 (Tues-Sunday 6 Nights) **Trip Price Is Ground Only Double Occupancy \$725/pp Guest Pricing \$765/pp** Single Occupancy is \$1,250 **Inclusives/Group Events**

The final payment is due by Dec. 5th for the folks from our club who have signed up for the trip. There is a waiting list for people who might like to go but haven't yet committed. If you are one of those folks, please contact me and I will put you on the waiting list. No guarantees, but it is worth a try if you are interested. See you at the Christmas party. Merry Christmas

Charles Chapman

Other News, Updates and Information

Hot off the presses! Our very own Sylvia Lucas and Tom Macomber have tied the knot in a recent ceremony at their church.

Congratulations Tom and Sylvia Macomber! Best Wishes for a long and happy journey together. See you in Snowmass... Your pals at YAHS

\$\$\$ and SENSE

Magnetic Ski Carrier-holds 2 pr. of skis, fits on top all makes of cars, stores in trunk. Cost was around \$100 plus, selling for \$30. Have 2 carriers (total 4 pr. skis) for \$50. Call Paula Thomson at 817-860-4441, leave message.

WE'VE BEEN PLAYING

Monthly Calendar- watch for updates! <u>Contact HOST of each activity with any questions.</u> –refer to your Club Roster for Email addresses and phone numbers (available on our website, "Members Only" section)..

OUR MONEY GUY- Beach Aten

Detailed information available on "Members Only" section of website.

info@dfwyoungatheartskiers.org YAHS 214-628-5569